                                Elliot Pointe Homeowners’ Association

                                              2014 Annual Meeting

                                                  October 15, 2014

The President called the meeting to order at 7:06 pm.
Officers present:  Melanie Banfield 

                            Victor Coupez

                            Sherry Gibbons

                            Tim Luckie

                            Betsie Snoey

The minutes of the 2013 EPHOA annual meeting were presented.  A motion to approve the minutes was made and seconded.  The motion carried.

Report of Officers:
Treasurer:   Sherry shared the balance sheet information.  Fourteen households are in arrears for a total of $6758.  Our current assets amount to $28,410.  We have paid more for gardening this year and painting at both entrances.  Our Property Manager sends letters to those who are late with their dues.

ACC Chairman:  Letters have gone out to households that have maintenance issues.  We are bending with people who are in financial trouble right now.  One half of people who got letters have taken care of their problems.  Second letters went out to those who did not address their issues.  Most letters addressed yards, roof replacement, fencing that was failing, painting, safety issues, yards in disrepair and sidewalks needing bushes cut back and weeds growing through them.  This year many roofs, fences and decks have been improved.

Trailers and commercial trucks who park on the street are a City Ordinance issue and must be referred to the Mukilteo Police Department by calling 911.  Cars parked on the street for more than a couple of days or sidewalk problems are a city ordinance issue and can involve the police.
New owners are to get CC&Rs.  We will check with Ann Marie about sending them out.  Some new owners do not receive them.  The only change has been to lower our yearly dues.

Melanie opened nominations for Board members.  Tim would like to step down due to family concerns.  The position requires approval of upgrading plans and letting folks know if there has been a complaint against them.  Tim is willing to be on the committee, 

but does not want to continue as the lead.  He is willing to be the interim ACC Chairman if the Board will find someone to do the job permanently.

We need to mail newsletters to renters as well as owners.  10% of the homes in Elliot Pointe are rented.

Lan Bui is a good communicator and willing to be our newsletter chairperson.  She recommends that people communicate, for the newsletter, about new neighbors and special occasions.
Melanie would like to create a list of neighborhood talented people and Home Referral Businesses that homeowners have used.  Please send recommendations to her and she will compile your suggestions.
If you cannot sign in to the Elliot Pointe website, please contact:  webmaster@elliotpointe.com
The meeting was adjourned at 8:04 pm.

Submitted by Betsie Snoey, Secretary

